To: 
Dear Minister,

I am writing to express my dismay over the re-introduction of permits to allow the killing of Flying-fox species in Queensland. I oppose such actions for two reasons:

· Firstly because two of the four species being targeted are listed as vulnerable species, with numbers already in decline and;
· secondly because shooting flying-foxes has been proven to be cruel.  

Under the circumstances it doesn’t seem appropriate to allow any number of Flying Foxes to be killed in this manner – certainly not up ten thousand per year.

When these permits were issued (up to 2008) there was little compliance activity to ensure that the permit holders complied with requirements.  The Queensland Government has not provided environmental officers with the legal powers or enforcement resources to ensure that permits are complied with and there is considerable evidence of farmers illegally killing flying-foxes. 
I would like to know what processes you will put in place to enforce compliance, or are you intending to allow self-regulation by the permit holders – despite the evidence that in the past they did not comply?  In the past, the government took no action, and it was left to conservationists to initiate legal action against fruit-growers who broke the law.

Are you planning to provide extra funding and resources to the appropriate departments to conduct compliance activity?  If so, please provide details of how compliance will be enforced.

I look forward to receiving your responses to the above questions. In the meanwhile I urge you to rethink the decision to allow the shooting of flying foxes as no-one can foretell the long-term consequences of a further decline of these important species.

Yours sincerely,
